
 

 

 

REOPENING OF THE 1.st APDE AWARD EDITION, in honour of Isabel Jalles 

  

 
1. The competition for the 1st edition of the APDE award is now reopened. 

 
2. Candidates may submit papers written in Portuguese, French or English, whose subject 

matter covers one of the following areas, corresponding to the topics planned for the XXIX 
FIDE Congress to be held in The Hague in 2021: 

 

1: National Courts and the Enforcement of EU Law  

2: The new EU Data Protection Regime  
3: EU competition law and the digital economy  

 
3. The works should be submitted by December 31st of 2020 to the e-mail address 

premio.apde@gmail.com. 
 

4. The works should not exceed 90.000 characters (without spaces), which corresponds 
to about 50 pages. 

 
5.  The Award will consist of the payment of registration and travel expenses (air tickets) 

as well as accommodation at the next FIDE Congress, to be held from May 12th to 15th of 

2021 in The Hague, up to a limit of € 2500 (two thousand five hundred euros). 

 

6. The jury shall consist of the following members: 

 

- Mr. Rui Machete, President  

- Prof. Manuel Lopes Porto  

- Prof. Inês Quadros  

- Mr. Mário Marques Mendes  

- Mr. Nuno Ruiz  

- Mr. Pedro Guerra e Andrade  

- Mr. Ricardo Sá Fernandes  
 

For more information, please refer to the APDE Award Regulation, available at 

www.apde.org.pt both in Portuguese and English language version. 
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